
university. We contribute to our community 
by highlighting the service of MURA mem-
bers to the community.  

This newsletter highlights the contributions of our 
MURA members to enhance the education, learn-
ing and enrichment of our community. Please see 
articles beginning on Page 5 as we feature the work 
of just a few of our members.  

MURA would like to send a heartfelt thank you to 
Ruth Tofle, who led MURA for two years during 
the uncertainty of COVID-19. Her warm and con-

stant communication kept the 
organization flourishing during 
challenging times.  

Thank you also to our wonder-
ful volunteers who have agreed 
to lead and serve the organiza-
tion this coming year. We have 
30 returning board members 
and six new board members. I 
am so grateful for the invest-
ment of the board members as 
they help MURA serve you. See 
leadership roster and commit-

tee members on Pages 10 and 11. 

On a personal note, I’m honored and excited to 
serve as your 2022-23 MURA president.  

Thank you. My best.        

				    — Ina

Ina Linville
MURA president
573-639-0599
LinvilleI@missouri.edu 
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Dear MURA members,

We move forward as 
an organization as we 
navigate the continuing 
pandemic challenge. It 
is our every attempt to 
serve members in the 
healthiest manner.

We serve our members 
guided by the MURA 
objectives. They are: 

•	 Advocate by amplifying 
the voice of retirees as we 
work with the univer-
sity decision-makers, 
actively serve on the 
Total Rewards Advisory 
Committee and having 
ombudspersons work 
through issues with our 
members. 

•	 Communicate via email 
updates and quarterly 
newsletters, our website 
https://mura-missouri.com/ and Facebook 
page  MU Retirees Association - MURA | 
Facebook. 

•	 Educate and socialize through our break-
fasts, socials and town halls. See the Upcom-
ing Events listing on Page 12. 

•	 Contribute to the university family by 
monitoring and promoting UM interests 
with elected and appointed leaders and 
raising awareness of the generosity of retirees’ 
support of time, talent and treasure to the 

Ina Linville

New leader, same goals: Keep MURA active, strong 

Environmental quality & 
sustainability

Health & well-being

Learning & enrichment
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Important update 
before annual benefits  
enrollment begins

p. 2

!

MURA members 
support learning and 
enrichment in the local 
community

p. 5

MURA fiscal health 
enables new 
investment and 
contribution to the 
scholarship fund

p. 3, 4

Annual Enrollment is Oct. 24 to Nov. 4, with an effective date of Jan. 1, 2023.

There  will be a UM systemwide town hall for retirees focused on our health 
benefits plan from 10 to 11 a.m. on Tuesday, Oct. 18. It will be conducted via 
Zoom and will also be recorded for future viewings.

Be sure to see the health benefits update on p. 2!

mailto:LinvilleI@missouri.edu
http://mura-missouri.com
https://mura-missouri.com/
https://www.facebook.com/UMretirees
https://www.facebook.com/UMretirees
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Annual health benefits         
enrollment starts soon
By Betsy Garrett
Retirement, Health & Other Benefits representative

SOON WE NEED TO BE THINKING about our 2023 health ben-
efits for retirees. Look for your personalized letter regarding 
annual enrollment to arrive by the end of September/early 
October. 

Annual Enrollment is Oct. 24 to Nov. 4, with an effective date 
of Jan. 1, 2023.

There  will be a UM systemwide town hall for retirees 
focused on our health benefits plan from 10 to 11 a.m. 
on Tuesday, Oct. 18. It will be conducted via Zoom and 
will also be recorded for future viewings.

Marshall Stewart, from UM System Engagement and Out-
reach, will moderate a panel of speakers to answer questions 
about retirees benefits. 

There will be representatives from the human resources staff 
as well as from United Health Care Medicare Advantage Plan, 
the vision plan and the dental plan. 

Questions may be submitted ahead of time to help the panel-
ists know what issues are top on your mind. Please stay tuned 
for more information about submitting questions and the 
meeting details.

What’s new
For retirees currently enrolled in the University Dental Plan, a 
second dental plan option – called the Dental Buy Up Plan – 
will be available to select during Annual Enrollment.

Both plans offer the same coverage for preventive, basic and 
major services. The Buy Up Plan expands coverage to also 
include orthodontics benefits from a network orthodontist, a 
lower deductible and a higher annual maximum. The universi-
ty subsidizes the Dental Base Plan, and the retiree is responsi-
ble for the amount above the subsidized plan.

The university will be transitioning vision coverage from 
Eyemed to VSP effective Jan. 1, 2023. The change maintains 
the same level of vision coverage as in previous years, and VSP 
offers additional benefits of blue light care and no-copay for 
progressive lenses. VSP does not issue ID cards.

 The UM Benefits Office is offering telemeetings to answer 
questions about the health benefits plans on Oct. 6 and Oct. 
11. These will be accessible by telephone and details on times 
and how to call will be included in your personalized Annual 
Enrollment letter.   

Start thinking now about 
nominees for Chancellor’s 
awards for 2023
By Dick Otto, MURA Awards Committee co-chair 

ALTHOUGH THE DEADLINE for submission is not until 
March 1, 2023, it’s not too early to start thinking about 
nominating a fellow retiree for the Chancellor’s Retiree 
of the Year Awards. 

The MURA Awards Committee assists the chancellor 
in identifying university retirees deserving of recogni-
tion for their accomplishments post-retirement. Each 
year since 1990, the chancellor has recognized both a 
retired faculty and a staff member for their volunteer 
efforts with the Chancellor’s Retiree of the Year Award.  

To be eligible for the 2023 awards, a retiree must have 
retired from the university before Jan. 1, 2018, not 
previously received the award, nor is a member of the 
MURA Awards Committee. MURA membership is 
not a requirement to be a recipient. 

For a sneak peek of the application, go to https://
mura-missouri.com/chancellors-retiree-of-the-year-
awards/.

The awards are typically presented at an event hosted 
by the chancellor’s office sometime in the spring. 
Awardees are expected to attend this event.  

Recipients receive a certificate from the chancellor and 
a $1,000 check, and their names are inscribed on the 
plaque of all awardees. It is permanently displayed in 
the lobby of Jesse Auditorium.

For now, just start thinking about who you will be 
nominating for these awards. More information on the 
nomination process will be shared in a future MURA 
News issue.  Nominations may be submitted by past 
and present students, faculty, staff and other commu-
nity entities. Talk it up with your family and friends, 
and let’s see if we can get recognition for campus/hos-
pital/extension retirees deserving of these awards.   

If you have a question regarding an individual’s eli-
gibility for this award, send me an e-mail at OttoR@
missouri.edu with Retiree-Award in the subject line. 
We will check it out for you!

https://mura-missouri.com/chancellors-retiree-of-the-year-awards/
https://mura-missouri.com/chancellors-retiree-of-the-year-awards/
https://mura-missouri.com/chancellors-retiree-of-the-year-awards/
mailto:OttoR@missouri.edu
mailto:OttoR@missouri.edu
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Retirees need to  
update email 
address on myHR
ALL RETIREES ARE ENCOURAGED to 

log in to myHR  to make sure their 

contact information is correct in 

order to receive university commu-

nications, including those related to 

Medicare insurance.

Annual Enrollment will be Oct. 

24 to Nov. 4. Retirees will receive 

detailed information regarding the 

enrollment in the mail at their home 

address at the beginning of October. 

Please review and update your con-

tact information as needed in myHR 

or email HRSC.

At right is a screen shot of the step-

by-step process to help retirees 

update their information.

By Donna Johanning
MURA treasurer 

THE STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS for the MU Retirees Association as of Jan. 31, 
2022, reflects a cash balance at $6,345.63. 

Receipts are at 53% of the projected budget, but most disbursements remain 
under budget as the organization cautiously returns to in-person social events and 
meetings.    

There has been a buildup of cash on hand the last two years due to the limited 
events and meetings that were held.  

The Finance Committee met in November of 2021 to review our cash position and 
propose actions for the distribution of these excess funds. The committee’s recom-
mendations were presented to the MURA Board at the January 2022 meeting and 
were accepted as follows:

a.	 $4,000 donation to the university for the Kitty Dickerson MURA Scholarship 
Fund.

b.	 $4,000 to be transferred to the Vanguard investment fund to increase the 
balance held in the fund, which will result in an increase in the annual 
income to the organization. This income is the main source of revenue sup-
porting the yearly expenditures of the organization and provides stability to 
the annual budget.  

The cash balance after these two recommendations were met is at a level consis-
tent with our balances in 2018 and 2019.

Budget analysis reports a healthy picture of MURA finances

See page 4 for a full accounting of 
MURA funds for fiscal year 2022.

http://mura-missouri.com
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femclick.imodules.com%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3DmiwNwbt2glKqKDpa843t2PqCw6Z2-2FloKo4MLYdnCsm1RL5FpdQI6MONcV1kwRUAWp8D5l9I-2Fz2HNtoHDdgJw7wz8tgc7LOZQRR36L7v3xLRVNMo6XHDFwVjgxGykCmV5USunBsAKsHkJpDvG5m2irg-3D-3DXvbp_KrYXlOOEL4yRHCfIm2qSwMLaan-2BT2j16KgSGe7BBx6Ev6TUzdMW-2FNwHItJt-2F-2BNUk50xScFKRMIwtZk27BKD530s6u8ANoD40hH6zlyRUIKEj-2F3cW7Ei6sYS2CPAFEryCm5x90Rez8c-2Fp6uZyK2-2B5mW1Lq1Gl5UFTnhiTxfD7a89y8GaLH6VZ8pYL7XkLjbEV-2FFUUMUMmv-2FDnXE26owdM9yeduBYz9tINCLUDEPICTURE
mailto:hrscteam-ogrp@groups.umsystem.edu
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Budget Budget Actual %age
Fiscal Year Fiscal Year Fiscal Year FY 2022

2023 2022 thru 6/30/22 Budget
Operating Activities Supported by Member Dues
 and Investment Income:

Receipts
Dues-annual 300.00$              600.00$      300.00$        50.00%
Dues-lifetime 3,200.00 2,900.00 3,612.50 124.57%
Donation to MURA 0.00 0.00 100.00
Sponsorships 1,500.00 0.00 4,000.00
Investment income - Vanguard 2,700.00 2,600.00 2,836.45 109.09%

Total Operating Receipts 7,700.00 6,100.00 10,848.95 177.85%

Disbursements
Business meeting 1,000.00 1,000.00 333.06 33.31%
Fall Information meeting 0.00 1,000.00 0.00 0.00%
AROHE Dues 120.00 120.00 120.00 100.00%
Flagship Council 250.00 250.00 250.00 100.00%
AROHE Conference 1,200.00 0.00 0.00 0.00%
Copies, printing services 500.00 500.00 0.00 0.00%
Post Office Box rent and postage 150.00 120.00 138.00 115.00%
Software (WinHost, Jotform) 500.00 0.00 407.40 0.00%
State of Missouri Secretary of State filing fee 0.00 0.00 10.50 0.00%
Payment to University for Kitty Dickerson Schp 0.00 0.00 4,000.00 0.00%
PayPal fees assessed against dues payments 100.00 0.00 88.05 #DIV/0!
Miscellaneous 680.00 995.00 88.39 8.88%
Total Operating Disbursements 4,500.00 3,985.00 5,435.40 136.40%

Excess of Operating Receipts over Disbursements 3,200.00 2,115.00 5,413.55 255.96%

Self-Supporting Social Activities:
Holiday Luncheon

Receipts - Members 2,500.00 3,700.00 1,925.00
Receipts - Sponsorship 1,000.00 0.00 880.29
Disbursements - PayPal 100.00 100.00 63.97
Disbursements - Holiday Inn Exec Center, pianist 3,400.00 4,250.00 2,741.32

Net Receipts (Disbursements) 0.00 (650.00) 0.00 0.00%
Shakespeare's Fundraiser

Receipts 0.00 196.02
Disbursements-University for Kitty Dickerson Schp 0.00 200.00

Net Receipts (Disbursements) 0.00 (3.98) 0.00%
Spring Event

Receipts 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,190.00
Disbursements - PayPal 0.00 37.01
Disbursements-University for Kitty Dickerson Schp 1,000.00 1,000.00 1,200.00

Net Receipts (Disbursements) 0.00 0.00 (47.01) 0.00%
Fall Social

Receipts 1,000.00 860.00 0.00
Disbursements - PayPal 25.00 0.00
Disbursements - Location 1,000.00 0.00 0.00

Net Receipts (Disbursements) 0.00 835.00 0.00 0.00%
Breakfasts

Receipts - Members 10,000.00 12,000.00 6,415.00
Receipts - Sponsorships 2,000.00 0.00 2,119.71
Disbursements - PayPal 400.00 400.00 279.05
Disbursements - Venues 11,600.00 11,000.00 6,445.85

Net Receipts (Disbursements) 0.00 600.00 1,809.81 301.64%

Other Receipts (Disbursements)
Transfer to/from Investment Account (3,200.00) (2,900.00) (7,612.50) 262.50%

Net Increase (Decrease) in Cash During Period 0.00 0.00 (440.13)
Cash Balance, Beginning of Period 6,000.00 9,000.00 8,988.70
Cash Balance, End of Period 6,000.00$           9,000.00$   8,548.57$     

MU Retirees Association
Budget to Actual Analysis Fiscal Year 2022MURA Budget to Actual Analysis Fiscal Year 2022
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By Ina Linville
MURA president 

THE 4-H MOTTO, “Learn by Doing,” seems to summarize the generous time and talents MURA members contribute to 
agencies and organizations by helping citizens of all ages grow and learn. 

When we help others learn and grow, we cannot help but discover and learn new things ourselves. If you know of my 
career with 4-H Youth Development, it’s easy to deduce why I feel so emotionally attached and supportive of MURA 
members who help the community by volunteering. 

MURA volunteerism in the key objective of  “Education and Enrichment” is the focus of this edition of MURA News. 
Read on to find out about many of our members’ contributions. 

The agencies and organizations in Boone County can use your gift of time and talent. If you find you have time to 
volunteer, check out COMO Gives at comogives.com/donate.

It is also a helpful place to find out information about agencies and organizations that make our community a better 
place.

Ina Linville

MURA members contribute widely                  
to supporting a better community Learning & enrichmentt

focus  on:
VolunteerismVolunteerism
MURAMURA

WHEN ONE THINKS OF EDUCATION and learning, 
the Daniel Boone Regional Library comes to the 
forethought. Several MURA members serve on 
the DBRL Foundation. When I was able to catch 
up with a few of them, all were enthusiastic about 
the breadth and quality of services offered at the 
library. 

Jacqueline Kelly is an avid reader and has always 
used libraries. She likes that the library not only 
serves Columbia but reaches out into the county 
through the Bookmobile. A smile was brought to 
Jacqueline’s face when she went to visit her moth-
er-in-law in an assisted living facility and saw the 
library van out front. 

“The public library is one of the gems of the com-
munity,” Jacqueline says. 

Kee Groshong serves as treasurer of the foundation. 
Melia Douglass, development manager at  DBRL, 
says she appreciates his watchful eye and knowl-
edgeable communication with the banks concern-
ing investments. 

Kee praised the breadth of programming from 
children to adults and added his appreciation for 
the community’s generous support of the library. 

“Columbia is a better place all around because of 
the DBRL,” he says.

Jane Biers also serves on the DBRL Foundation, 
and she is delighted with the reading incentive 
programs for children. The foundation provided 
$6,000 in funding for free books and reading 
incentives. Children who complete a DBRL tour or 
special program receive a coupon for a free book. 
Approximately 328 children and their caregivers 
came to the library last year and experienced the 
joy of choosing a free book for their home library.

Bill Bondeson, another MURA member, has served on the DBRL Foundation for sev-
eral years. He recruited Kee to be on foundation. One of MURA’s newest members, 
Nancie Hawke, serves on the foundation board as well.

The DBRL Foundation grants fund for additional initiatives and services. Last year’s 
total was $72,000. 

In addition to the $6,000 for the free book program, the foundation added $30,500 
to buy more books and materials for circulation; purchased a subscription service 
to support students online learning with $21,000; provided $7,000 for an online 
self-paced curriculum for adults to earn their high school diploma, $2,500 for a 
political science database and materials and $1,000 for fiber arts materials. 

The community is truly generous to the Daniel Boone Regional Library, and it 
delivers.

 — Ina Linville, MURA president

Check out ways to volunteer at Columbia’s community library

Several MURA members serve on the Daniel Boone Regional Library Foundation Board. Four of them, 
from left, are Jane Biers, Kee Groshong, Jacqueline Kelly and Nancie Hawke.

http://mura-missouri.com
https://comogives.com/donate/
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MURA AND OSHER@MIZZOU are partners in spirit and in action. We 
share the goal of lifelong learning, and we share members. When you 
are a part of Osher@Mizzou, there are many ways to serve.

Four examples of members from our two communities are Georgia 
Morehouse from the Division of Animal Sciences , Bob Churchill from 
the School of Medicine, Barbara Churchill from MU Health Care and 
Val Germann from Laws Observatory at the Department of Physics and 
Astronomy.  

Georgia, Bob, and Barbara recently “retired” from the Osher Advisory 
Council after serving for many years. Their generosity of time, and most 
importantly ideas, judgement and guidance have helped Osher flourish 
from its inception in 2002 to its transition in 2021 from in-person class-
es to its current hybrid format accommodating in-person and online 
preferences.  

These volunteers and others have created a learning and social com-
munity desired and valued by Osher members. 

Their volunteerism also extends widely. 

Georgia was MU Staff Volunteer of the Year in 2008 and devotes much 
of her energy to Odyssey Chamber Music Series, Trinity Presbyterian 
Church and The Wardrobe. She is the founder of Missouri Symphony 
Piano Showcase and was on the organizing committee for the Missouri 
State Senior Games. (She still holds the 5k records for over-60, over-70, 
and over-80.)

Bob started doing home visits for the St. Vincent de Paul Society after 
he retired and soon became involved with Rotary, Voluntary Action 
Center and United Way to help coordinate agencies serving those in 
need. He has served as president of Rotary and on numerous boards. 
He was MU Faculty Volunteer of the Year in 2018. 

Barbara is a retired Army Major and is serving this year as president of 
the Military Officers Association of Mid-Missouri as well as of the Down-
town Rotary. She is also active with Our Lady of Lourdes Church.

Another way of volunteering for Osher@Mizzou is to teach. Our instruc-
tors willingly share their passion for some topic of interest – history or 
literature, art or music, science or technology, theater or travel, civics or 
current issues. 

Val Germann has been interested in astronomy since he was a teenager 
and built a homemade telescope. He taught at Columbia College 
and remains an active member of the Central Missouri Astronomical 
Association. 

He has offered Osher classes in astronomy and photography for more 
than a decade, including “Techniques for Observing the 2017 Total 

Learning & enrichmentt
focus  on:

VolunteerismVolunteerism
MURAMURA

Not sure what to do with your time? Follow their lead to Osher@Mizzou.

Georgia Morehouse Val Germann

Bob and Barbara Churchill

Solar Eclipse,” which found us outside looking through telescopes and 
becoming excited for that extraordinary experience of nature.  This 
year, he started an annual class “Stargazing: The Year Ahead,” which he 
will teach again in January 2023. 

He says he enjoys teaching at Osher because the students have chosen 
the class and many are knowledgeable, which allows him to respond 
to their interests.

We welcome any MURA members to participate as a classmate or 
committee member, and we would especially enjoy having anyone 
who has a field of knowledge or a skill that they would share with a 
group of people who love to explore new subjects or revisit interests 
from long ago. 

Fall classes start Sept. 12. For more information about Osher and its 
classes, go to osher.missouri.edu.

                                                 —  Barbara Schneider, Osher@Mizzou liaison

http://animalsciences.missouri.edu/
http://www.smsg.org/senior_games/
http://www.smsg.org/senior_games/
https://extension.missouri.edu/programs/osher-lifelong-learning-institute/osher-current-semester
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MURA BOARD MEMBER CECIL MOORE has a life-long commitment to 
volunteering, beginning as a teen, helping younger peers learn how 
to raise, groom and show animals in 4-H competitions.  Today, he 
continues that commitment, volunteering for the Boone County 4-H 
Foundation Board, as well as at TigerPlace. 

As they were growing up in 
Adair County near Kirksville, 
Mo., Cecil, and brother, David, 
were both active 4-H mem-
bers.  The family tradition 
continued with children and 
spouses. Moore’s wife, Gerri, 
has been a 4-H volunteer, a 
club sponsor and a sewing 
project leader. In addition, 
Gerri has served on the 
Boone County University of 
Missouri Extension Council.

”Volunteering is a way to help shape the future,” Moore says. “It also 
provides a meaningful way to stay engaged with peers and friends.”   

As a 4-H Foundation trustee, he works with other volunteers to secure 
financial support for youth programs in Boone County and to provide 
college scholarships in STEM fields.  

At TigerPlace, he makes monthly visits to residents who have pets.  

Both volunteer roles allow him to share his experiences and expertise 
in meaningful ways.

Before retirement, Moore served as director of the MU Veterinary Med-
ical Teaching Hospital. His advice to fellow retirees?  “I think if a person 
has expertise and a passion for something – be it outdoor activities, 
working with youth, or teaching – sharing your experiences through 
volunteering is very rewarding.”

For more information about volunteering with 4-H in your local com-
munity, go to extension.missouri.edu. Outside of Missouri? Go to:  
4-h.org/find

		                              —  Jo Turner, MURA past president 

Cecil Moore continues his 
childhood connection 
to 4-H even today

“Volunteering is a 
way to help shape 
the future.” 

       — Cecil Moore

Cecil Moore

http://mura-missouri.com
https://extension.missouri.edu/
https://4-h.org/find/
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WHILE DORIS LITTRELL is known for her work in adult educa-
tion and community development on the national scene, her 
current volunteer work is more focused. Today she concen-
trates on younger learners in our community with the ambi-
tious mission to eliminate racism. 

After reminding me that she went back to school when her 
children were raised, these days she is helping others while 
continuing her own adult learning and enrichment to promote 
equality, diversity and inclusion.

Littrell is an active member of the Worley Street Round Table’s 
Board of Directors where she serves as both secretary and 
treasurer. This nonprofit organization actually began around 
a dinner table on Worley Street. Its clear purpose is “to create 
access for at-promise children, enabling them to thrive in their 
everyday environments, as they lead purposeful and meaning-
ful lives.”

Volunteers are involved in mentoring local high school 
students of color interested in becoming teachers and then 
returning as teachers to our home community. 

Members support a teachers-of-color network and celebrate 
good teachers. 

Like others, Doris Littrell blends professional fields 
into her volunteer activities

In the “Teachers of Hope and Promise” program, 
students nominate a teacher deserving of recog-
nition from each middle school and high school. 
Littrell joins a crowd of well-wishers to show up 
at the teachers’ doors with balloons and a $500 
award to celebrate this teaching honor.

In addition to supporting public education 
and its teachers, Littrell’s volunteer work is also 
about learning and enrichment by collaborating 
at monthly dinners, fostering local leadership, 
village-building and maintaining grounding in 
the local community. 

In both the Worley Street Round Table and volun-
teering with an organization called Race Onward 
led by MURA member Don Day, people come 
together to learn and act on racial issues. 

Littrell dedicates herself in Race Onward to promote human understanding. These 
volunteer efforts include engaging in book studies, joining pilgrimages to cities 
scarred by racial violence, attending black churches and hosting fellow black 
members in her church, promoting black history in schools and voter registration. 

				                — Ruth Tofle, MURA past president

Doris Littrell

Volunteers bring history to life at Boone 
County History and Culture Center 

WHILE STROLLING around the Boone County History and Culture Center, home of the 
Boone County Historical Society, the walker will be treated to a plethora of history and 
art. 

The Village of Boone Junction offers a glimpse of the lifestyle of Boone County residents 
from 1818 to 1930. Textiles from weddings tell stories of fashions as well of early ceremo-
nies and traditions. 

Virtual tours of the exhibits and programs featuring authors and note-worthy Boone 
countians can be enjoyed from the comfort of your own computer.

MURA members help bring the history and culture of Boone County to life by volunteer-
ing at the center, and several have served on the Boone County Historical Society board.

“There is nothing we do here at the center that would be possible without our volun-
teers,” says Chris Campbell, executive director. “From board service to digitizing our his-
tory in the Hank Waters III Digital Lab, to leading children on tours, to helping to manage 
our vast collections, volunteers are what make this place go!”

MURA members currently serving on the Boone County Historical Society board are 
Nancy Schultz and Barbara Horrell.  

Asked why she spends her time and talents to serve on the board, Schultz explains: “I 
have learned so much more about the history and culture of Boone County since being 
on the board.  We have some fabulous exhibits, and it’s exciting to see new artistic talent 
in the Montminy Gallery and the music area with the Blind Boone piano and music 
concerts we have. 

“It’s a great place to be and meet new people. It’s an important center to support keep-
ing our history going.”                     
        					         — Ina Linville, MURA president

Nancy Schultz, MURA member, and Chris Campbell, executive director of the Boone 
County History and Culture Center, take a break from their work in the Montminy Gallery.

Barbara Horrell

Learning & enrichmentt
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Art and science blend in volunteer 
efforts to build community 

ENGINEERING PROFESSOR AARON 
KRAWITZ switched venues from the 
classroom to city chambers, theater 
stages and radio studios. However, 
he is still transmitting the visions, 
values and dynamic patterns of life 
experiences in time and space. 

The same creative process and prob-
lem-solving skills used in teaching 
material science 
courses are now ap-
plied to his volunteer 

efforts in the arts for community enrichment. 

Raised by parents who enjoyed community arts in 
his Tulsa, OK, hometown, Krawitz’s own passion for 
community art began in college when he enrolled in 
an elective art history course covering the Renaissance 
to Modern Art.  

College life also included savoring the diverse cultural 
offerings of Chicago museums and nightlife. He was 
inspired to teach himself to play the harmonica. More-
over, he was inspired by the vibrant cultural impact of 
the arts in a local community. 

Learning by doing, Krawitz learned about community 
theater through his friendship with Willy Wilson. He re-
calls that “(Willy) conned me into auditioning for “Song 
of Singapore” at Maplewood in 1995. I was the bartender. I had one line 
and washed a glass behind the bar for two hours.” 

That cameo led to comedic and dramatic character roles in nonprofit 
community theaters – seven with the Maplewood Barn Theater, eight 
with the Columbia Entertainment Company, and 12 with Talking Horse 
Productions.  

Behind the scenes, Krawitz’s eight-year volunteer service with the 
Columbia Cultural Affairs Commission provided deeper involvement 
and enjoyment of the broad scope of the arts. 

The commission’s mission is “to create an environment where artists 
and cultural organizations thrive by advancing and supporting the arts 
for the benefit of the citizens of Columbia.” 

Krawitz’s service brought him the satisfaction of supporting more than 
25 non-profit agencies with many artists with talents in fields such as 
music, theater, folk dance and wood carving. 

Learning & enrichmentt

focus  on:
VolunteerismVolunteerism
MURAMURA

Aaron Krawitz

... He is still 
transmitting the 
visions, values 
and dynamic 
patterns of life 
experiences in 
time and space.     

Equally impressive to his civic organizational leadership in the arts is 
how he steps up to enrich our community with his own musical talents. 
Krawitz appeared at Art in the Park and civic events playing folk and 
blues in a band called Minimal Art, that included fellow MURA member 
Mike Porter on upright bass.

Krawitz remains true to the purpose of the Columbia Cultural Affairs 
Commission to support the arts with his monthly radio show on KOPN 
called “Marooned.”  The concept is based on the BBC radio show “Des-
ert Island Discs.” A local guest is asked what six musical numbers they 

would bring with them if they were a castaway on an 
uninhabited desert island for the rest of their life.  

During the course of a 30-minute conversation, Krawitz 
plays excerpts of each piece and asks why they were 
chosen. In this radio storytelling, the community learns 
about both the radio guests and the music.

Not only in strategic mathematical equations but also 
in the rhythm of temporal arts, the lines between the 
sciences and the arts are erased for Krawitz. His vol-
unteer civic efforts with his own creative interests and 
talents are our community’s windfall.

                                     — Ruth Tofle, MURA past president

Is your 
MURA membership 

up to date?
 

It’s easy to join, renew or 
consider lifetime membership 

at mura-missouri.com.

http://mura-missouri.com
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BOARD OFFICERS AND MEMBERS	  	  
Linville, Ina	 President	 linvillel@missouri.edu
Dean, Ken	 President-elect	 deank@missouri.edu
Tofle, Ruth	 Past President	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Licklider, Mary	 Secretary	 LickliderM@missouri.edu
Johanning, Donna	 Treasurer	 JohanningD@umsystem.edu
Banks, Mark	 Member-at-large-Staff	 BanksM1954@gmail.com
Nolke, Judy	 Member-at-large-Staff	 nolkej@missouri.edu
Allen, Debbie	 Member-at-large-Staff	 allendebra@missouri.edu
Donna Otto	 Member-at-large-Faculty	 ottod@missouri.edu
Schmidt, Frank	 Member-at-large-Faculty	 SchmidtF@missouri.edu
Jago, Art	 Member-at-large-Faculty	 jagoa@missouri.edu
 	  	  
STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS	 	  
Otto, Dick (co-chair)	 Awards	 ottor@missouri.edu
Otto, Donna (co-chair)	 Awards	 ottod@missouri.edu
Harris, Barbara	 Communications 	 harrisb@missouri.edu  
Bentley, Clyde (co-chair)	 Education	 BentleyCL@missouri.edu
Bentley, Cecile (co-chair)	 Education	 Cecile.Bentley@gmail.com
Johanning, Donna	 Finance	 JohanningD@umsystem.edu
McCollum, Mary Anne	 Governmental Affairs	 mccollumm@missouri.edu
Turner, Jo (Chair)	 Membership 	 turnerlj@missouri.edu
Tofle, Ruth	 Nominating	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Lanham, Carrie	 Ombudsman - Staff	 Lanhamc@missouri.edu
Stewart, Mark	 Ombudsman - Faculty 	 StewartM@missouri.edu
Dean, Ken	 Program	 deank@missouri.edu
Garrett, Betsy	 Retirement, Health & 	 garrette@health.missouri.edu
	 Other Benefits (TRAC)
Moore, Cecil	 University Liaison-Admin	 MooreC@missouri.edu
Tofle, Ruth	 Past Presidents	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Tarkow, Ted	 Kitty Dickerson Scholarship	 tarkowt@missouri.edu
 	  	  
EX-OFFICIO AND OTHER (Non-Voting)	  	  
Robison, Debbie	 Audit	 dlr4tennis@gmail.com
Metzgar, Karma	 Facebook Administrator	 metzgark@missouri.edu
Nolke, Judy	 Staff Council	 nolkej@missouri.edu
Jago, Art	 Faculty Council	 jagoa@missouri.edu
Smith, Gary	 Co-Historian	 smithg@missouri.edu
Tofle, Ruth	 Co-Historian (electronic)	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Metzgar, Karma	 MU Engagement Council Rep.	 metzgark@missouri.edu
Walter, Maggie	 Newsletter Managing Editor	 waltermr@missouri.edu
Booker, Ginny	 Newsletter Designer	 ginnybooker@gmail.com
Schneider, Barbara	 Osher Lifelong Learning Inst.	 schneiderbs@missouri.edu
Maseles, Judy	 Web Manager	 Maselesj@missouri.edu
Lorenz, Linda	 United Way Campaign Rep	 lorenzl@missouri.edu

MURA STANDING COMMITTEE MEMBERS 	  	  
Awards Committee	  	  
Otto, Dick	 Co-Chair	 ottor@missouri.edu
Otto, Donna	 Co-Chair	 ottod@missouri.edu
Jago, Art	 Member	 jagoa@missouri.edu
Kelly, Jacqueline	 Member	 Kellyjh@missouri.edu
Dabson, Brian	 Member	 briandabson@gmail.com
Kennedy, George	 Member	 KennedyG@missouri.edu
Linville, Ina	 Ex-officio	 linvillei@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Audit Committee	  	  
Robison, Debbie	 Chair	 DeborahRobison@MCHSI.com
Millard, Joy	 Member	 MillardJoy@missouri.edu
Gallup, Renetta	 Member	 Belle4339@gmail.com
 	  	  
Communications Committee	  	  
Harris, Barbara	 Editor & Chair	 harrisb@missouri.edu  
Walter, Maggie	 MURA News Managing Editor	 waltermr@missouri.edu
Maseles, Judy	 Website 	 maselesj@missouri.edu
Metzgar, Karma	 Facebook Administrator	 metzgark@missouri.edu
Booker, Ginny	 MURA News Production Editor	 ginnybooker@gmail.com
 	  	  
Education Committee	  	  
Bentley, Clyde	 Co-chair	 BentleyCL@missouri.edu
Bentley, Cecile	 Co-chair	 Cecile.Bentley@gmail.com
 	  	  
Finance Committee	  	  
Johanning, Donna	 Treasurer & Chair	 JohanningD@umsystem.edu
Sanders, Brian	 Member	 sandersbd@umsystem.edu
Hutchinson, Ken	 Member	 hutchinsonr@umsystem.edu
Groshong, Kee	 Member	 groshongk@missouri.edu 
Linville, Ina	 Ex-officio	 linvillel@missouri.edu
 	  	  
MURA Governmental Affairs Committee	  	  
McCollum, Mary Anne	 Chair	 mccollumm@missouri.edu 
Groshong, Kee	 Member	 groshongk@missouri.edu 
Leuthold, David	 Member	 leutholdd@missouri.edu
Schultz, Tom	 Member	 schultzt@missouri.edu
Smith, Gary	 Member	 smithg@missouri.edu
Henderson, Tom	 Member	 HendersonT@umsystem.edu
Stegall, Sandy	 Member	 stegalls@missouri.edu
Barbee, Kay	 Member	 BarbeeK@gmail.com
 	  	  

MURA MURA 
Leadership Leadership 
Directory Directory 
2022-232022-23

MURA MURA 
Committee Committee 
Directory Directory 
2022-232022-23
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Membership Committee	  	  
Turner, Jo	 Chair	 turnerlj@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Membership Subcommittee - Phone Calling	  
Linville, Ina	 Member - phone calls	 linvilleI@missouri.edu
Jago, Art	 Member - phone calls	 jagoa@missouri.edu
Bailey, Bob	 Member - phone calls	  
Elliott, Judy	 Member - phone calls	  
Metzgar, Karma	 Member - phone calls	  
Kalaitzondonakes, Julie	 Member - phone calls	  
Smith, Gary	 Member - phone calls	 smithg@missouri.edu
Windmoeller, Kathy	 Member - phone calls	  
Littrell, Doris	 Member - phone calls	  
Garrett, Betsy	 Member - phone calls	 garrette@health.missouri.edu
Sable, Margie	 Member - phone calls	 sablem@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Nominating Committee	  	  
Tofle, Ruth	 Chair	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Garrett, Betsy	 Member, past president	 garrette@health.missouri.edu
Sable, Margie	 Member, past president	 sablem@missouri.edu
Turner, Jo 	 Member, past president	 turnerlj@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Ombudsman Committee	  	  
Lanham, Carrie	 Co-chair - Staff	 Lanhamc@missouri.edu
Stewart, Mark	 Co-chair - Faculty 	 StewartM@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Past Presidents Committee	  	  
Tofle, Ruth	 Chair	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Henderson, Tom	 Past President	 hendersont@umsystem.edu
Garrett, Betsy	 Past President	 garrette@health.missouri.edu
Behymer, Jo	 Past President	 behymerr@missouri.edu
Erickson, Nan	 Past President	 ericksonrcnb@mchsi.com
Porter, Rose	 Past President	 PorterR@health.missouri.edu
Miles, Jack	 Past President	 MilesJW@missouri.edu
Thompson, Granville	 Past President	 gbt4cd@missouri.edu
Groshong, Kee	 Past President	 GroshongK@missouri.edu
Hutchinson, Ken	 Past President	 hutchinsonr@umsystem.edu
Smith, Gary	 Past President	 SmithG@missouri.edu
Townsend, Marty	 Past President	 TownsendM@missouri.edu
Sable, Margie	 Past President	 sablem@missouri.edu
Turner, Jo	 Past President	 turnerlj@missouri.edu
Linville, Ina	 Ex-Officio	 linvillel@missouri.edu
Dean, Ken	 President-Elect and Guest	 deank@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Program Committee	  	  
Dean, Ken	 Chair	 deank@missouri.edu
Bentley, Clyde	 Member (Education	 BentleyCL@missouri.edu
	 Committee Co-Chair)
Bentley, Cecile	 Member (Education	 Cecile.Bentley@gmail.com
	 Committee Co-Chair)
Groshong, Kee	 Member	 groshongk@missouri.edu 

Program Committee (cont’d)
Johnson, Nancy	 Member	 johnsonn@missouri.edu
Jago, Art	 Member	 jagoa@missouri.edu
Sable, Margie	 Member	 sablem@missouri.edu
Miles, Jack	 Member	 MilesJW@missouri.edu 
Turner, Jo	 Member	 TurnerLJ@missouri.edu
Garrett, Betsy	 Member	 garrette@health.missouri.edu; 
Quinn, James	 Member	 Quinnja@missouri.edu
Schmidt, Frank	 Member	 SchmidtF@missouri.edu
Tofle, Ruth	 Member	 TofleR@missouri.edu; 
Linville, Ina	 Ex-Officio	 linvillel@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Scholarship Committee	  	  
Tarkow, Ted	 Chair	 tarkowt@missouri.edu
Banks, Mark	 Member	 banksM1954@gmail.com
Cecil, Greg	 Member	 cecilga@outlook.com
Kelly, Jacqueline	 Member	 kellyjh@umsystem.edu
Kline, Janet	 Member	 klinej@missouri.edu
Martin, Megan	 Member	 MartinMe@missouri.edu
Orton, Dianne	 Member	 ortond@missouri.edu
Schultz, Nancy	 Member	 schultzn@missouri.edu
Scroggs, Cathy	 Member	 ccs0792@gmail.com
 	  	  
University Liaison - Administration	  	  
Moore, Cecil	  	 MooreC@missouri.edu
 	  	  
MURA Representatives to Other Groups  	  	  
Lorenz, Linda	 United Way	 lorenzl@missouri.edu
Schneider, Barbara	 Osher	 Schneider@missouri.edu
Metzgar, Karma	 MU Engagement Council	 metzgark@missouri.edu
 	  	  
Sponsorship Ad Hoc Committee	  	  
Groshong, Kee	 Chair and Finance Comm Rep	  
Tofle, Ruth	 Past-President	 TofleR@missouri.edu
Linville, Ina	 President	 linvillel@missouri.edu
 	  	  
COLA Ad Hoc Committee	  	  
Dean, Ken	 Member	 deank@missouri.edu
Henderson, Tom	 Member	 hendersont@umsystem.edu
Jago, Art	 Member	 jagoa@missouri.edu
McCollum, Mary Anne	 Member	 mccollumm@missouri.edu 
Linville, Ina	 Member	 linvillel@missouri.edu
Eyssell, Tom	 UMSL representative	 EyssellT@umsl.edu
 	  	  
Chancellor’s Standing  Committees	  	  
 	 Concerts	  
Otto, Donna	 Honorary Degrees	  
 	 Library	  
 	 Recreation Center Committee	
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DON’T MISS the 
informative bi-weekly 
MURA Update emails!

Please provide any 
email address updates 
to Barb Harris, MURA 
Communications chair, at: 
harrisb@umsystem.edu. 
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2022 EVENT TIME LOCATION

*Tuesday, 
Sept. 13

Breakfast/webinar – Chris Campbell, executive director, Boone County 
History and Culture Center, “Volunteers, our Greatest Treasure!” 

**8 to 9:30 a.m. Country Club of Missouri 
and Zoom

*Tuesday, 
Oct. 4

Breakfast/webinar  – Candidates forum by the MURA Governmental Affairs 
Committee

**8 to 9:30 a.m. Country Club of Missouri 
and Zoom

Tuesday, 
Oct. 18

UM Retiree Town Hall – Fall information meeting; webinar for 4-campus 
retirees; Marshall Stewart will be the moderator with UM panel.

10 to 11 p.m. Webinar, UM System 
Engagement & Outreach

*Tuesday, 
Nov. 1

Breakfast/webinar  – Kylee Rucinski, Gordon Arthritis Research Fellow and 
director Mizzou Joint Health Program at Missouri Orthopaedic Institute; 
“Keeping Your Bones and Joints Healthy in Retirement.” 

**8 to 9:30 a.m. Country Club of Missouri 
and Zoom

*Tuesday, 
Dec. 6

Breakfast/webinar  – Betsy Garrett,  Professor Emeritus, Family and 
Community Medicine, “Birding in your backyard”

**8 to 9:30 a.m. Country Club of Missouri 
and Zoom

December, 
date TBA

Holiday Social – Sponsorship by Central Bank and Central Trust Company. TBA TBA

         * Requires pre-registration; details at mura-missouri.com 
       ** Food service begins at 8 a.m. and  program at 8:30 for in-person Breakfast Series; Zoom meeting starts at 8:30 a.m.

UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS

•  	 Search for MURA; select “MU Retirees 
Association—MURA”

•  	 Then give us a thumbs up!

•	 To make sure you see all MURA posts, 
look for the “Manage Follow Settings” 
icon or the three dots at the top or 
bottom of the MURA Facebook page. 

•	 Set your “follow settings” to be Favor-
ites. Then change notifications settings 
to Standard rather than Highlights for 
posts and videos. You may also “turn on 
notifications” for this post.

United Way campaign, a favorite of retirees, 
kicks off Sept. 27
By Linda Lorenz, United Way Campaign Representative

THIS YEAR’S UNITED WAY KICKOFF WILL BE ON SEPT. 27 with a goal of $435,000 for the year.  

Since 1946, the Heart of America United Way has fought for mid-Missourians, investing nearly $92 mil-
lion to improve lives in our community.  See https://uwheartmo.org/partners/#grant. MURA members 
have been generous in the past, making up a 32.9 percent of the total University of Missouri contribu-
tions to the local United Way. 

Donations for the past two years, total $141,000.

MURA members may be interested in the “Give 5” Program that began this July. The program allows 
retirees to learn about 20 nonprofits to see where their talents and interests align. Every week for five 
weeks, different non-profits are featured. The program has sparked a lot of interest, so the United Way 
has a wait list for the next series of “Give 5.”  If you are interested in signing up, go to uwheartmo.org/
volunteer/give-5 to add your name to the wait list.
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